June 14, 2010 Meeting Highlights

Announcements

- Bo Fleischman thanked Dwight Throop for our speaker last week.
 Murray Smith was most interesting.
- Jim Paradine announced that he has sold his house of 42 years and will need a place to store our maple syrup.
- President Bo challenged each of us to take one case of maple syrup from Jim and sell it throughout the year.

\$ HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS \$

- Ernie DuVernet thanked the club for his surprise birthday cake last week. He is glad to welcome John Alkins, and hopes John will enjoy helping children through Kiwanis as much as he has. Ernie remembers John's dad.
- André Dugas is sad that Gillian is away today but happy that it is due to the fact that she is looking after their 14 month old grandson, who is staying with them for two weeks.
- Alberta Craft's grandson is one of 75 students to be accepted into the Architecture course at Waterloo University.

Welcome Guests

May 31: Welcome to spouses
Marion Bland and Mary Sinclair
and to Ed Ginglo and Phil Richardson,
guests of Frank Sgarlata
June 14: Welcome to Ed Ginglo

Special Guests

Barnaby Ross presented the distinguished club award for the Kiwanis Club of Brampton to **Lt. Governor Mark Brewer**.

Frank Sgarlata introduced John Alkins, graduate of Richview Collegiate, local resident, Real Estate Agent, husband of Susan and father of four teens. Frank & John have been friends since high school.

Lt. Gov. Mark Brewer reported that the amalgamated Divisions 7 & 9 will be called Casa Loma Division 9. This will save costs at the club level. An item at the August Convention will propose governance structure changes that will reduce the Board of Trustees and eliminate the mid winter meeting, saving money at the district level. Mark inducted our new member John Alkins, thanking Frank Sgarlata for sponsoring him. John thanked the club for giving him this opportunity to make a difference.

MEMBERS NEWS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Gloria Brown, July 2 Gail Chapman, July 4 Bob Craft, July 4 Rene Nord, July 5

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

Marjorie & Jim Paradine, July 3 Debbie & Larry Hardy, July 5 Sue & Syd Collier, July 8 Marion & Dick Bland, July 12

Community Service

One Can Make a Difference

PICTURE DAY

Please attend our meeting on Monday September 13 12:15 p.m.

Have your picture taken for our 2010/11 Roster

PRESIDENT ELECT, FRANK SGARLATA

Incoming President, Frank Sgarlata spoke to the club. He is looking forward to the new position and requested our support in helping him learn the role. He is a retired teacher and worked helping his father in the wholesale food business. Frank is hoping to do some exciting things in Kiwanis and to bring in new people.

UPCOMING MEETINGS

Monday June 28 • 12:15 p.m. **CANCELLED**

SUMMER SCHEDULE

Roundtable Meetings
Meet in the Old Mill Restaurant
at 12 noon
for Buffet Lunch and Fellowship

July 12 and 26 August 9 and 2

WELCOME BACK MEETING

Monday September 13 • 12:15 p.m.

PICTURE DAY

Please make every effort
to attend this important meeting.

SPECIAL EVENTS

International Convention Las Vegas - June 24-27

E.C.&C. Convention
St. John, New Brunswick
August 4-7

"Knowing trees, I understand the meaning of patience. Knowing grass, I can appreciate persistence." - Hal Borland